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NOTE 

From: Hungarian delegation 

To: Working Party on Frontiers/Mixed Committee 

(EU-Iceland/Liechtenstein/Norway/Switerland) 

No. prev. doc.: 7943/20 

Subject: Lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls at the Hungarian 
internal borders in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2016/399 on a Union 
Code on the rules governing the movement of persons across borders 
(Schengen Borders Code) 

  

Delegations will find attached a copy of a letter received by the General Secretariat of the Council 

on 11 June 2020 regarding lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls by Hungary at 

the internal borders. 
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COURTESY TRANSLATION 

 

H.E. Margaritis Schinas 

Vice-President 

European Commission  

 

H.E. Ylva Johanson 

Commissioner for Home Affairs 

European Commission 

 

H.E. Jeppe Tranholm-Mikkelsen 

Secretary-General 

Council of the European Union 

 

H.E. David Maria Sassoli 

President 

European Parliament 

 

Ministers of Interior  

EU Member States and the Schengen associated Countries 

 

 

Budapest,      June 2020 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

I would like to inform you that the decision aiming to prevent the consequences of the mass 

epidemic (COVID-19), in accordance with Article 28 (1) and Article 25 (1) of the Schengen 

Borders Code to reintroduce border controls at the internal borders between Hungary and the 

Republic of Slovakia and between Hungary and the Republic of Austria has been lifted on 5th June 

2020. The decision to reintroduce border controls between Hungary and the Republic of Slovenia 

has been lifted on 8th June 2020.  

 

The rules governing the entry of EU / EEA countries and third-country nationals into Hungary are 

governed by the previously issued, current national legislation. 

 

I would also like to assure you that we will continue to strive for a close exchange of information 

and coordination on all our actions. 

 

 

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration and esteem. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Sándor Pintér 
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